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P R Q C E E D i N S S 

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE LOUIS G. COCHERES: Ladies 

and gentlemen, as you a l l know by now, my name i s Louis 

Cocheres, and I am the A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge assigned t o 

hear the matter of the a p p l i c a t i o n of Consolidated R a i l 

Corporation a t Commission Docket No. A-00111016. We're here 

t h i s morning, instead of three days of hearing, we're having 

a prehearing conference. I do have a c o u r t r e p o r t e r here 

w i t h me. I have m u l t i p l e p a r t i e s on the phone, and I have 

many p a r t i e s here i n the room w i t h me* 

F i r s t of a l l , I ' d l i k e t o thank you a l l f o r your 

cooperation i n being f l e x i b l e enough t o ad j u s t t o t h i s s h i f t 

i n the schedule. I do need t o know who i s on the phone, and 

I do have a r o s t e r here t h a t I would l i k e t o use t o take 

r o l l w i t h so I know what i s going on and who i s here. 

MS. PALMOSKI: Carol Palmoski from Lancaster County. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. You were the f i r s t name I was 

going t o ask about. 

MS. PALMOSKI: Oh, I'm sorr y . 

JUDGE COCHERES: That i s q u i t e a l l r i g h t . 

The next name i s Kathie Shirk Gonick, and Ms. Gonick 

contacted my o f f i c e a t the end of l a s t week and asked not t o 

be included. 

Mr. Newcomer, are you on the l i n e ? 

(No response.) 
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JUDGE COCHERES: No Mr. Newcomer. 

Ms. N e t t k e , you're on t h e l i n e , a r e n ' t you? 

MS. NETTKE: 11m on t h e l i n e . Thank you. 

JUDGE COCHERES: And who i s p r e s e n t w i t h you? 

MS. NETTKE: L a r r y K e a t i n g i s here and J u l i e N e t t k e . 

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. K e a t i n g i s on t h e appearance 

l i s t , as I r e c a l l . 

MS. NETTKE: I t h i n k so. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes. Okay. 

The n e x t name on my l i s t i s Thomas Whiteman. 

MR. WHITEMAN: Yes, Your Honor, I'm here. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you. 

The n e x t name on my l i s t i s John H a l s t e d . 

MR. WHITEMAN: I'm'here i n h i s s t e a d . Your Honor. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. L e t me make a no t e here. Mr. 

Whiteman i s a p p e a r i n g on b e h a l f o f Mr. H a l s t e d . 

Mr. Whiteman, r e f r e s h my r e c o l l e c t i o n . Who a r e you 

r e p r e s e n t i n g ? 

MR. WHITEMAN: I r e p r e s e n t Chester County. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Chester County; a l l r i g h t , f i n e . 

Your name appears on t h e appearance sheet a c o u p l e t i m e s , 

and I know t h e r e a r e o c c a s i o n a l l y some changes. 

Mr. Moore, are you pr e s e n t ? 

MR. MOORE: Yes, I am. Your Honor. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. M y l i n ? 

ft 
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MR. MYLIN: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. MacEwen? 

(No response.) 

JUDGE COCHERES: No Mr. MacEwen. 

Mr. Chase? 

MR. MYLIN: No, Mr. Chase i s n ' t on. I'm r e p r e s e n t i n g 

t h e Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough Sewer A u t h o r i t y . T h i s i s Dan M y l i n 

a l s o . 

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. That i s Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough 

Sewer A u t h o r i t y . 

Mr. F i l l i p o w i c z ? 

(No response.) 

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. L i t t l e ? 

MR. WHITEMAN: Your Honor, he had e a r l i e r been on --

t h i s i s Tom Whiteman f o r Chester County -- when t h e y were 

t r y i n g t o s e t up t h e c a l l , and he had i n d i c a t e d t o everyone 

on t h e phone a t t h a t t i m e t h a t he was no l o n g e r a s u p e r v i s o r 

and t h e r e f o r e had no i n t e r e s t i n t h i s m a t t e r . 

JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . W e l l , I t h i n k we have 

someone r e p r e s e n t i n g h i s m u n i c i p a l i t y here t o d a y . 

Ms. Weir? 

(No response.) 

JUDGE COCHERES: Marie Weir? 

(No response.) 

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Novak? 
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(No response.) 

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Keen? 

MR. KEEN: Yes, Your Honor. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Keen, would you r e f r e s h my 

r e c o l l e c t i o n and t e l l me who you are representing? 

MR. KEEN: West Sadsbury Township. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Did you say West Sadsbury Township? 

MR. KEEN: West Sadsbury, yes. 

JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t ; thank you. 

I s there anyone whose name I d i d not c a l l t h a t i s on 

the phone l i n e w i t h me? 

(No response.) 

JUDGE COCHERES: Oh, good; we have no one who 

volunteered. A l l r i g h t . I hope by now I'm f a i r l y 

c e r t a i n t h i s has occurred, but I t h i n k by now a l l of you 

have received copies of two settlement documents, one 

executed between the Department of Tr a n s p o r t a t i o n and 

Co n r a i l , and one executed between a m u l t i t u d e of 

m u n i c i p a l i t i e s and Co n r a i l . 

I suspect, and I haven't looked c l o s e l y a t the 

ser v i c e l i s t , t h a t you may also have received a v a r i e t y of 

discovery motions and ob j e c t i o n s f i l e d by the m u n i c i p a l i t i e s 

and Lancaster County. 

I w i l l deal w i t h the discovery motions a t the end of 

t h i s proceeding; and those of you who don't want t o stay f o r 

ft 
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t h a t long, sad t a i l are more than welcome t o leave, but a t 

l e a s t at t h i s p o i n t I d i d want t o t a l k w i t h the p a r t i e s 

about where t h i s proceeding goes from here- I brought w i t h 

me my calendar, and I c e r t a i n l y hope you have your calendars 

w i t h you, because I have reviewed the settlement, not r e a l 

c l o s e l y , but I d i d have a chance t o go through i t t h i s 

morning before I came i n t o the hearing room, and I see some 

minor, l i t t l e t h i n g s t h a t I can probably c l e a r up i n the 

courtroom r i g h t now, but I do want some time t o look at t h i s 

document and t o make sure I understand i t . 

I t h i n k I may have given t h i s l i t t l e speech before 

when I thought I had a settlement document coming i n many 

months ago, but g e n e r a l l y i t i s my p r a c t i c e t o review a 

settlement document c a r e f u l l y and determine where my 

questions are and schedule a hearing f o r the purpose of 

asking the p a r t i e s t o e x p l a i n t h i n g s t h a t are not c l e a r t o 

me. 

What I o f t e n f i n d i s t h a t p a r t i e s who d r a f t 

settlement documents are extremely f a m i l i a r w i t h the f a c t u a l 

s i t u a t i o n , f a r more f a m i l i a r than I am, and i n t h e i r e f f o r t s 

t o c o n s t r u c t documents t o r e f l e c t t h e i r agreements, they are 

sometimes a l i t t l e more b r i e f than I am; and since I am not 

always f a m i l i a r w i t h a l l of the terminology or t h i n g s t h a t 

are being r e f e r r e d t o , I always have a settlement hearing 

f o r the purpose of answering what I c a l l a l l of my s t u p i d 
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questions. That's so t h a t when I render a de c i s i o n on 

reviewing the settlement, t h a t I know what i s going on and, 

as the best I can, a t l e a s t understand what the p a r t i e s are 

inv o l v e d i n , too. 

I n t h i s instance, we have another issue t h a t we must 

consider, and t h a t i s t h a t not a l l o f the p a r t i e s t o t h i s 

proceeding have agreed t o the terms of the settlement; and I 

take the p o s i t i o n i n those instances t h a t we should have a 

hearing t o allow those p a r t i e s who are not s i g n i n g on the 

settlement documents t o present t h e i r view. Many times they 

present good p o i n t s t h a t haven't been considered i n the 

settlement document. And I w i l l t e l l you q u i t e honestly 

t h a t what we have here i s a p a r t i a l settlement. Yes, i t 

encompasses the vast m a j o r i t y of the p a r t i e s t o t h i s case, 

but t h a t does not mean t h a t the p a r t i e s who are not sign i n g 

on the s t i p u l a t i o n are completely shut out. They do have 

the o p p o r t u n i t y t o i n f l u e n c e my d e c i s i o n . I do have the 

a u t h o r i t y t o r e j e c t the settlement i n i t s e n t i r e t y . I have 

the a u t h o r i t y t o recommend r e v i s i o n s be made; and I have the 

a u t h o r i t y t o j u s t simply leave i t alone and recommend t h a t 

i t be adopted the way i t i s and ov e r r u l e any o b j e c t i o n or 

comment t h a t i s produced by any p a r t y t h a t d i d not sign on 

the s t i p u l a t i o n . 

With those f a c t s i n mind, I t h i n k t h a t i t i s 

appropriate t h a t we schedule a settlement hearing s u f f i c i e n t 
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time i n advance f o r the p a r t i e s t o review the documents as 

w e l l as me and t o prepare t o make whatever comments and, i f 

necessary, o b j e c t i o n s t o the documents t h a t are pending 

before me or t o present t h e i r side of the case i n whichever 

format t h a t they wish. 

I am not going t o r e q u i r e those p a r t i e s who have 

s t a r t e d t o put t h e i r testimony i n -- and t h i s p a r t i c u l a r l y 

p e r t a i n s t o F.A.S.T. -- from r e t a i n i n g the p o s i t i o n they 

o r i g i n a l l y s t a r t e d i n . What i s i n the settlement may cause 

them t o reconsider the p o s i t i o n t h a t they have espoused 

p r e v i o u s l y on the record and amend i t , change i t completely, 

or continue t o stay i n the p o s i t i o n t h a t they were. This i s 

not only t r u e of F.A.S.T., but of any p a r t y t h a t has already 

submitted p r e - f i l e d , w r i t t e n , d i r e c t testimony. 

Now, there aren't many p a r t i e s t h a t d i d t h a t t h a t 

s t i l l remain outside the scope of the settlement, but I d i d 

not want anyone who was i n the courtroom or w i t h me by 

telephone t o understand t h a t they are r e q u i r e d t o r e l y on 

the p o s i t i o n t h a t they had s t a r t e d w i t h p r i o r t o the 

formation of the settlement. 

Now, t h a t a l l takes some time. You've got t o look at 

the settlement documents. You've got t o decide what i s 

going on on your side of the case. I've got t o take a look 

a t the settlement documents c l o s e l y , and I've got t o decide 

what I need t o ask. 
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With t h a t i n mind, I'm going t o t u r n b r i e f l y t o the 

comments I have about the settlement documents f o r the 

p a r t i e s t o consider t h a t are w i t h me today. The f i r s t 

document t h a t I looked a t was from PennDOT and C o n r a i l . I 

don't r e c a l l having any s p e c i f i c questions about the 

document t h a t they produced f o r me, but i n t e r e s t i n g l y 

enough, the document t h a t they produced i s cross-referenced 

t o the settlement document which has been entered i n t o by 

the m u n i c i p a l i t i e s , and there was some language i n the 

second settlement document, the b i g one, t h a t pertained t o 

PennDOT t h a t I d i d n ' t q u i t e understand, and I'm sure i t 

won't take very long t o e x p l a i n i t t o me; but b a s i c a l l y , 

t h e r e was a reference -- and I am t r y i n g t o f i n d the page 

here t h e r e was a reference t o d i r e c t i n g the Department t o 

scope a p r o j e c t f o r s a f e t y purposes. I t h i n k i t was scoping 

f o r s a f e t y purposes. 

MR. WYLAND: 7.3 of the township s t i p u l a t i o n , 

perhaps. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Wyland i s suggesting paragraph 

7.3 of the main agreement, and t h a t i s found on page 9. 

(Pause.) 

JUDGE COCHERES: I don't see the language i n there. 

Ms. D'Alfonso, you are here on behalf of the 

Department. Do you know the reference t o the language I'm 

t a l k i n g about? 
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MR. WYLAND: Page 6 of PennDOT. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Six i n the PennDOT agreement? 

(Pause.) 

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes; page 6 of the PennDOT 

agreement. Crossing No. 27, the language i s , "The Department 

w i l l perform a scoping f o r a betterment p r o j e c t . " What does 

t h a t mean, counselor? 

MS. D'ALFONSO: The Department w i l l go out t o the 

s i t e , w i l l evaluate the s i t e , and w i l l -- I'm going t o t u r n 

t o the engineer f o r a l a y person word f o r scoping. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Inve s t i g a t e ? 

MS. D'ALFONSO: I n v e s t i g a t e , look i n t o , progress, 

begin. I'm advised t h a t t h a t i s an accurate r e n d i t i o n of 

scoping. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Just a minute. We have t o go o f f 

the record f o r a moment. 

(Discussion o f f the record.) 

JUDGE COCHERES: Back on the record. 

Off the record I was informed t h a t a p a r t y has l o s t 

contact w i t h us by phone. I t i s not a name t h a t I f r a n k l y . 

recognize, but I have i n s t r u c t e d the a d m i n i s t r a t i v e s t a f f 

t h a t came i n t o inform me t o take the lady's phone number 

and c a l l the conference c a l l operator and be reconnected. 

I n any event, Ms. D'Alfonso, were you able t o confirm 

t h a t we are on the same wavelength here? 
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MS. D'ALFONSO: I f t h a t ' s what you understood scoping 

t o be, then we are on the same wavelength; and I have been 

advised when we were o f f the record t h a t the Department has 

i n an u n o f f i c i a l way gone out and looked a t the s i t e t o t r y 

t o plan a betterment p r o j e c t and w i l l have t o do i t i n a 

formal way and provide t h a t t o the townships. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. 

MS. D'ALFONSO: So we've even progressed beyond what 

i s i n the s t i p u l a t i o n . 

JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . My next question t h a t I 

r e a l l y t h i n k i s perhaps of a more serious nature i s d i r e c t e d 

t o Mr. Wyland. I f you w i l l t u r n t o the signature page, I 

note t h a t on the signature page of the townships' agreement, 

t h a t the Secretary f o r Eden Township d i d not a t t e s t t o the 

Chairman's signature, which I wish you could address. I 

have brought w i t h me the o r i g i n a l s i g nature page i f you need 

t o r e t u r n i t t o your c l i e n t s and have t h a t p r o p e r l y a t t e s t e d 

t o . 

I might also add t h a t i t i s my understanding of the 

municipal code involved t h a t we may need a photocopy of each 

of the a u t h o r i z a t i o n s from each of the m u n i c i p a l i t i e s f o r 

the Chairman t o enter i n t o t h i s agreement; and i t can be 

simply a photocopy from the minute book i f t h a t ' s what they 

have. 

MR. WYLAND: I can address t h a t . Your Honor. The 
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issue f o r us i n the execution of the document was whether or 

not the document was pr o p e r l y approved, and I agree w i t h 

Your Honor t h a t evidence o f t h a t can be presented i n terms 

of reference t o the minutes or the a c t u a l a c t i o n by the 

township supervisors. We also took a look a t the idea of 

who had t o by matter of law sign and whether there had t o be 

p a r t i c u l a r signatures i n a p a r t i c u l a r way i n order t o bind 

the township, and i t was our conclusion t h a t the 

u n a v a i l a b i l i t y of the Secretary on the p a r t i c u l a r day we had 

to s i gn these was not a f a t a l flaw i n the execution. I n 

f a c t , any authorized r e p r e s e n t a t i v e of the township could 

p r o p e r l y endorse the document without the Secretary's 

signature. We d i d i n f a c t go the e x t r a yard and have the 

Eden Township representative's signature n o t a r i z e d f o r 

purposes of t h a t . 

I can represent on the record t h a t t o the best of my 

knowledge, the townships have a l l p r o p e r l y approved of the 

document a t a p u b l i c meeting i n accordance w i t h a l l of the 

l e g a l requirements t h a t we are aware of. I f we need t o go 

the e x t r a step t o t r y t o provide copies of the minutes or 

whatever o f f i c i a l a u t h o r i z a t i o n there was as p a r t of the 

record, we can make e f f o r t s t o assemble those o f f i c i a l 

references t o complete the record, i f t h a t ' s your wish. 

JUDGE COCHERES; Yes, I t h i n k i t would be 

appropriate. This i s a f a i r l y extensive agreement. I t 
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binds the townships t o several a c t i v i t i e s , and i t binds 

C o n r a i l t o not only c e r t a i n a c t i v i t i e s , but the payment of 

money. Some of the townships, as a matter of f a c t , may 

pos s i b l y owe Con r a i l some money as a r e s u l t of t h i s 

agreement. I want t o make sure t h a t a l l the " t ' s " are 

crossed and the " i ' s " are dotted. 

Along those same l i n e s , I have another question f o r 

Mr. Eaton and Mr. Wyland. I noted i n one paragraph, and I 

t h i n k i t i s the se c t i o n where Providence Township i s 

assuming ownership of a p o r t i o n of the l i n e t h a t i s i n 

Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough, t h a t Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough i s agreeing t o 

take r e s p o n s i b i l i t y f o r maintaining the roadway. That would 

be on page 6, paragraph 5.4. 

Mr. Z i e l o n i s , as I r e c a l l , you have entered your 

appearance on behalf of Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough. 

MR. ZIELONIS: That i s c o r r e c t . Your Honor. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Can you confirm, since Q u a r r y v i l l e 

Borough i s not a sign a t o r y t o t h i s agreement, t h a t they have 

indeed agreed t o continue maintenance o f Lime Street? 

MR. ZIELONIS: Your Honor, t h a t i s one of my notes I 

have i n the settlement document. Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough has 

not agreed t o t h i s p r o v i s i o n . 

JUDGE COCHERES: I s t h a t c u r r e n t l y a borough s t r e e t ? 

MR. ZIELONIS: Your Honor, I do not know. I f r a n k l y 

do not know a t t h i s time i f i t i s a borough s t r e e t or not. 
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JUDGE COCHERES: Well, I t h i n k somewhere along the 

l i n e i n our many discussions -- and I'm not even sure i f i t 

i s on the record or not at t h i s p o i n t -- but I t h i n k i t i s 

i d e n t i f i e d as a borough s t r e e t . 

MR. MYLIN: Your Honor, Dan Mylin, Q u a r r y v i l l e 

Borough Manager. That i s a borough s t r e e t . 

JUDGE COCHERES: Thank you, Mr. Myl i n . 

I n any event, I thought i t was i n t e r e s t i n g t h a t the 

document would represent t h a t Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough, not a 

sig n a t o r y t o the document, would i n f a c t undertake the 

maintenance of a p a r t i c u l a r s t r e e t , and I t h i n k i t i s 

con s i s t e n t , but i t i s j u s t unusual t h a t t h i s document 

doesn't i n v o l v e the borough, but does give them a 

maintenance r e s p o n s i b i l i t y . 

MR. EATON: I t h i n k I can e x p l a i n i t perhaps i n t h i s 

way. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Eaton. 

MR. EATON: Neither the s t i p u l a t i o n w i t h the 

m u n i c i p a l i t i e s -- I ought t o s t a t e t h a t d i f f e r e n t l y . The 

s t i p u l a t i o n w i t h the m u n i c i p a l i t i e s has not been signed or 

f o r m a l l y agreed t o by PennDOT, and the s t i p u l a t i o n of 

Co n r a i l w i t h PennDOT has no formal approval of the 

m u n i c i p a l i t i e s . Consequently, there are references 

throughout both documents t o what a non-signatory p a r t y 

would do, i n c l u d i n g t h i s reference t o Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough 
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maintenance. 

Where those appear, they should be t r e a t e d as 

r e c i t a l s as opposed t o o b l i g a t i o n s imposed by e i t h e r p a r t y . 

They represent a st a t e d s t a t e of f a c t s which the p a r t i e s 

b e l i e v e e x i s t , and i n c l u d i n g the reference here t o 

Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough. That was because we understood t h i s 

was a borough s t r e e t and t h a t the maintenance o b l i g a t i o n 

f a c t u a l l y was t h a t of Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough. I t was no way 

intended t o e i t h e r bind Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough or operate as a 

c o n d i t i o n on the acceptance of t h i s agreement by the 

p a r t i e s ' signatory. 

JUDGE COCHERES: I t h i n k Q u a r r y v i l l e Borough i s 

r e a l l y the main exception because the townships are a l l 

p a r t y t o the settlement and PennDOT's s t i p u l a t i o n i s cross-

referenced ; and t o the extent t h a t e i t h e r document r e f e r s t o 

the townships or PennDOT having a r e s p o n s i b i l i t y , they have 

the o p p o r t u n i t y v i s - a - v i s t h e i r own s t i p u l a t i o n s t o assume 

t h a t maintenance r e s p o n s i b i l i t y ; and I t h i n k from the b r i e f 

review t h a t I d i d o f the documents, they seem t o d o v e t a i l 

very w e l l , but i t was only Q u a r r y v i l l e t h a t i s j u s t simply 

not involved i n e i t h e r document, per se, t h a t r a i s e d the 

issue w i t h me. 

Another comment I would l i k e t o make about the 

m u n i c i p a l i t i e s ' s t i p u l a t i o n w i t h C o n r a i l i s t h a t there are a 

ser i e s of references t o not only the Amtrak f a c i l i t i e s , the 

9 
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e l e c t r i c a l f a c i l i t i e s of Amtrak, but other u t i l i t y 

f a c i l i t i e s ; and I am sure t h a t a t the hearing I would l i k e 

t o know what u t i l i t y f a c i l i t i e s we are t a l k i n g about t o the 

extent we know what they are, but there are several cross-

references i n the agreement t o u t i l i t y f a c i l i t i e s , and I 

t h i n k i t i s important t o the extent t h a t we know which ones 

e x i s t , and I am not expecting Herculean e f f o r t s here, but I 

t h i n k some of the thi n g s are f a i r l y w e l l i d e n t i f i e d already 

and we ought t o have t h a t on the record as t o what they are. 

B a s i c a l l y , t h a t covers the vast m a j o r i t y of the 

questions t h a t I was able t o t h i n k up t h i s morning. I am 

concerned about the Martic Forge crossing. I have not had 

the o p p o r t u n i t y t o do t h i s . I note t h a t the agreement gives 

a lump sum of money -- and we've been through t h a t p a r t of 

i t e a r l i e r -- t o Martic Township and Conestoga Township, 

which are lucky enough t o have one end of the bridge i n each 

m u n i c i p a l i t y . My concern i s the c o n d i t i o n of the bridge. I 

know i t i s a very b i g s t r u c t u r e . We have j u r i s d i c t i o n over 

the s a f e t y of the crossing, and I want t o know a l i t t l e more 

about the c o n d i t i o n of the bridge v i s - a - v i s the s a f e t y of 

the motoring p u b l i c . 

Now, t h a t i s not t o say t h a t there aren't other major 

s t r u c t u r e s involved here. I've seen the p i c t u r e s . They 

c e r t a i n l y d e p i c t tunnels and bridges of major p r o p o r t i o n s , 

but nothing q u i t e as b i g as Martic Forge, and I may have 
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questions about the c o n d i t i o n s o f other s t r u c t u r e s t h a t are 

supposed t o remain, but Martic Forge always i s a b i g red 

f l a g . 

Now, i n a very general manner, t h a t takes care of a l l 

of the issues t h a t I saw o f f the top of my head. 

MR. EATON: Let me i n t e r r u p t f o r a moment. 

JUDGE COCHERES: C e r t a i n l y . Mr. Eaton. 

MR. EATON: I be l i e v e t h a t the prepared testimony 

which C o n r a i l has submitted and q u i t e p o s s i b l y t h a t of other 

p a r t i e s has addressed the c o n d i t i o n of s t r u c t u r e s based upon 

in s p e c t i o n s . Those inspections are now one t o two t o three 

years o l d . Are you going t o be content w i t h i n s p e c t i o n 

r e p o r t s t h a t are w i t h i n say the past f i v e years from the 

date of hearing? 

JUDGE COCHERES: That i s an e x c e l l e n t question. I 

wish I had as good an answer. I don't r e c a l l o f f the top of 

my head when we had the l a s t hearing whether Conrail's 

witnesses were put on the record or not. Do you, Mr. Eaton? 

MR. EATON: I t h i n k they were not. 

JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . So I have at l e a s t a t 

t h i s p o i n t no record i n f o r m a t i o n about the c o n d i t i o n of the 

s t r u c t u r e s . 

MR. EATON: I t h i n k t h a t i s c o r r e c t ; except as 

w r i t t e n testimony has been f i l e d , i t has not yet been made a 

pa r t of the formal record. 
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JUDGE COCHERES: I t h i n k i t i s also safe t o say t h a t 

t h i s case has been on my docket more than two years and t h a t 

testimony has come i n some time ago. 

MR. ZIELONIS: October of 1995, Your Honor, was the 

o r i g i n a l prepared d i r e c t testimony. 

JUDGE COCHERES: The o r i g i n a l prepared testimony was 

submitted i n October o f r95. Mr. Eaton, you've r a i s e d a 

very good p o i n t , and I am concerned about i t . I'm wondering 

since a t l e a s t most of them are the r e s p o n s i b i l i t y of 

Con r a i l a t the present time, not a l l of them, what would be 

invo l v e d i n a b r i e f review of comparing the testimony t o the 

c u r r e n t c o n d i t i o n of the bridge? 

MR. EATON: Probably -- and Mr. Hebner i s here i n the 

room w i t h me. H e ' l l c o r r e c t me i f I'm wrong. Probably the 

simplest way would be t o conduct Conrail's r o u t i n e bridge 

inspections on the s t r u c t u r e s on t h i s l i n e . I t would 

probably i n v o l v e one man, perhaps two days, three days, Mr. 

Hebner? 

MR. HEBNER: I t h i n k longer than t h a t . I guess we're 

on the record here? 

JUDGE COCHERES: I f you're more comfortable, Mr. 

Hebner, I ' l l take us o f f the record. I t doesn't matter, 

MR. HEBNER: Toward what ehd I guess i s what I'm 

lo o k i n g a t here? Where are we going w i t h t h i s ? 

JUDGE COCHERES: A l l I'm lo o k i n g f o r here i s a 

9 

C O M M O N W E A L T H REPORTING C O M P A N Y (7 17) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

360 

response t o a very v a l i d question r a i s e d by your own counsel 

about the v a l i d i t y of a c u r r e n t r e p o r t on the c o n d i t i o n of 

these bridges. 

Let me approach i t d i f f e r e n t l y . The agreement c a l l s 

f o r the d e m o l i t i o n of a l a r g e number of the bridges. 

MR. EATON: Eight or nine, I t h i n k . 

JUDGE COCHERES: Right. How long would i t take t o 

inspect the ones t h a t are at l e a s t allowed t o remain 

standing t h a t are C o n r a i l 1 s r e s p o n s i b i l i t y ? 

MR. HEBNER: I would t h i n k a week. I t depends I 

guess on what depth you want t o do these. Are these going 

t o be a cursory i n s p e c t i o n w i t h a check-off l i s t ? Are these 

going t o be w i t h somebody on a ladder or a bucket truck? 

Again, t h a t goes back t o my question: toward what end? I 

mean, t o what d e t a i l i s t h i s supposed t o be? 

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Hebner, my concern i s t h a t 

because we have c o n t i n u i n g j u r i s d i c t i o n over the s a f e t y of 

the crossings, t h a t we should have r e l a t i v e l y c u r r e n t 

i n f o r m a t i o n about the c o n d i t i o n of the crossing s t r u c t u r e s 

t h a t are t o remain i n place. I'm not an engineer, and I 

don't r e c a l l I be l i e v e i t ' s probably your testimony t h a t 

has been submitted as the r a i l r o a d ' s d i r e c t testimony. I 

don't remember what you represented the c o n d i t i o n of those 

bridges t o be. My r e a l o p erative question i s : has the 

c o n d i t i o n changed i n any s i g n i f i c a n t respect? I suspect 
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none of the bridges have gotten b e t t e r , and I don't know on 

what i n f o r m a t i o n you based your testimony, what the l e v e l of 

in s p e c t i o n was, so I can't t e l l you much more than t h a t t o 

give you a d i r e c t answer t o your question. 

MR. HEBNER: Well, I guess my question has t o do w i t h 

i f we're l o o k i n g f o r something, then the depth o f i n s p e c t i o n 

changes, and t h a t i s normally what you would do i f you 

suspect a problem. I don't t h i n k anyone suspects a problem, 

so I'm not sure what we're e x a c t l y l o o k i n g f o r . 

MR. EATON: Judge, l e t ' s go o f f the record f o r a 

moment. 

JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . We can go o f f the 

record. 

(Discussion o f f the record.) 

JUDGE COCHERES: Let's go back on the record. 

We've had an extensive o f f - t h e - r e c o r d discussion 

about the issue r a i s e d by Mr. Eaton about the c o n d i t i o n of 

the s t r u c t u r e s and when the ev a l u a t i o n was made of these 

s t r u c t u r e s and the testimony t h a t has been prepared but not 

yet put i n t o the record. 

I have decided t o r e v e r t t o a time-honored format i n 

r e s o l v i n g t h i s issue. Mr. Eaton, you represent the 

Applicant i n t h i s proceeding. You have a burden of proof. 

The burden of proof i n accordance w i t h your a p p l i c a t i o n i s 

t o demonstrate t h a t the crossings should be abandoned and 
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t h a t the s a f e t y o f the p u b l i c w i l l e i t h e r be enhanced or 

c e r t a i n l y not jeopardized by your a p p l i c a t i o n . 

I am not going t o t e l l you how you best want t o 

support your a p p l i c a t i o n . i f you choose, you may go forward 

w i t h the p r e v i o u s l y prepared testimony of Mr. Hebner. I 

w i l l give you the op p o r t u n i t y t o supplement t h a t . You and 

Mr. Wyland and Ms. D'Alfonso are also s i g n a t o r i e s 

e s s e n t i a l l y on behalf of your respective c l i e n t s t o 

settlement s t i p u l a t i o n s which are more than appropriate t o 

be introduced i n t o the record, and I w i l l expect them t o be 

introduced i n t o the record. I t i s s t i l l your burden of 

proof, and I am going t o j u s t simply give you the 

o p p o r t u n i t y t o supplement your testimony i f you de s i r e . I 

am not going t o r e q u i r e i t . I don't normally give the 

p a r t i e s l e g a l advice, although o c c a s i o n a l l y I break t h a t 

r u l e . This i s not going t o be one instance where I am going 

t o do so. 

I t h i n k while i t does put the b a l l f i r m l y back i n 

your c o u r t , I do t h i n k t h a t Mr. Z i e l o n i s ' question t h a t was 

posed during our o f f - t h e - r e c o r d discussion about t h e r e 

should be some record i n the evidence of what the c o n d i t i o n 

o f these crossings are, because i t i s s t i l l your burden t o 

demonstrate t h a t the a p p l i c a t i o n should be granted, I w i l l 

r e l y on your vast experience as a member of the Bar t o be 

able t o produce t h a t . 
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I s t h a t c l e a r enough, s i r ? 

MR. EATON: Fine. Somehow I f e e l my o r i g i n a l 

question hasn't been t o t a l l y answered. 

JUDGE COCHERES: I t h i n k t h a t i s the best we can do 

r i g h t now. 

MR. EATON: I'm s a t i s f i e d w i t h t h a t . I'm warned t h a t 

w h i l e we may use the evidence based upon e a r l i e r 

examinations, t h a t may not be s u f f i c i e n t should t h a t be 

challenged, and t h a t i s f a i r enough. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Very good. A l l r i g h t . Moving r i g h t 

along, w h i l e we were o f f the record, Mr. Wyland, you made a 

suggestion p r o c e d u r a l l y about using an e x i s t i n g Commission 

r e g u l a t i o n t h a t i s normally used i n the r a t e case s e t t i n g . 

That i s an i n t e r e s t i n g p o i n t . I don't t h i n k I am going t o 

accept your comment at l e a s t u n t i l I have heard from Mr. 

Z i e l o n i s , who d i d want t o t a l k on t h a t issue, and I am 

i n t e r e s t e d i n hearing what he has t o say. 

MR. ZIELONIS: Your Honor, u n l i k e a r a t e case where 

the p u b l i c u t i l i t y places i n t o the record i t s f i l e d 

testimony and has been cross-examined, thus developing a 

f a c t u a l record t o support a settlement, i n t h i s proceeding 

th e r e i s no evidence a t a l l i n the record a t t h i s p o i n t 

regarding the c o n d i t i o n of the s t r u c t u r e s , the c o n d i t i o n of 

the roadway approaches, and the c o n d i t i o n of the roadway 

i t s e l f . There i s no i n d i c a t i o n regarding the alignment of 
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the road, the v e r t i c a l or h o r i z o n t a l clearances, a l l the 

questions t h a t the Commission has f i l e d i n i t s questions and 

procedures i n every case i n v o l v i n g the s a f e t y of a 

St r u c t u r e . So I t h i n k i t would be i n a p p r o p r i a t e t o switch 

the burden of proof t o the p a r t i e s who may oppose the 

settlement -- and I say may oppose the settlement -- and the 

burden should be placed upon those who request, as a 

proponent of a r u l e of order, the townships, the s i g n a t o r i e s 

t o the settlement, as w e l l as C o n r a i l , an order approving 

the settlement. There has t o be some f a c t u a l basis f o r the 

Commission t o conclude i t i s appropriate t o remove the 

St r u c t u r e , i t i s appropriate t o keep the s t r u c t u r e i n . I f 

there i s removal, must there be other t h i n g s done t o t h a t 

crossing t o make i t safe? 

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Z i e l o n i s , i s the r e a reason why 

the comments you j u s t made aren't encompassed by the 

d i r e c t i o n I j u s t gave t o Mr. Eaton? 

MR. ZIELONIS: I heard your discussion. Your Honor, 

r e f e r t o the crossing s t r u c t u r e , the bridge s t r u c t u r e 

i t s e l f , but Co n r a i l obviously would have no evidence 

regarding the roadway approaches, the alignments of the 

road, e t cetera. That o r i g i n a l testimony was presented by 

PennDOT and by the townships, and I don't know i f Mr. Eaton 

can provide testimony on t h a t f a c t u a l issue. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Z i e l o n i s , I b e l i e v e i t i s 
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Section 316 of the Public U t i l i t y Code t h a t e s s e n t i a l l y says 

t h a t f i n d i n g s made by t h i s Commission are prima f a c i e 

evidence of the f a c t s upon which they r e l y and b i n d i n g on 

a l l p a r t i e s . With t h a t i n mind, I r e v e r t t o a comment t h a t 

1 made o f f the record, and t h a t i s simply t h a t the 

Commission has reviewed a l l of these crossings a t some time 

or other. They have made f i n d i n g s t h a t the alignments, the 

grades, the roadways leading t o these crossings are safe t o 

e s t a b l i s h the crossings. 

I am not going t o drag out the record o f t h i s case 

and deprive the p a r t i e s who have s e t t l e d i n the expectation 

of having lower l i t i g a t i o n costs, I'm not going t o r e q u i r e 

them t o come forward and present a case j u s t as i f they 

hadn't s e t t l e d , which i s e s s e n t i a l l y what you are pointed 

a t . How do I avoid that? 

MR. ZIELONIS: Your Honor, number one, I don't 

b e l i e v e the Commission has reviewed each and every crossing 

along t h i s l i n e . Some of these bridges were b u i l t p r i o r t o 

the establishment of the Public U t i l i t y Commission. As a 

matter of f a c t , I t h i n k the m a j o r i t y of those were 

es t a b l i s h e d p r i o r t o the establishment of the Public U t i l i t y 

Commission except f o r some of the new s t a t e highways. 

Number two, I don't t h i n k t h a t the settlement 

sections of the Commission's r e g u l a t i o n s permit the m a j o r i t y 

t o oppress the r i g h t s of the m i n o r i t y . I t h i n k i t i s black 
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l e t t e r law t h a t simply because the p a r t i e s b e l i e v e t h a t a 

settlement i s i n the p u b l i c i n t e r e s t doesn't ne c e s s a r i l y 

mean t h a t the Commission can agree t h a t the settlement i s i n 

the p u b l i c i n t e r e s t . 

JUDGE COCHERES: You're c o r r e c t on t h a t p o i n t . The 

s t i p u l a t i o n t h a t has been entered i n t o and has been 

submitted f o r my review i s only binding on the p a r t i e s who 

signed i t . 

MR. ZIELONIS: Well, Your Honor, i t would be binding 

upon the p a r t i e s who do not sign i t -- f o r example, F.A.S.T. 

-- i n terms of bridge removal, e t cetera. 

JUDGE COCHERES: I t i s only b i n d i n g on other p a r t i e s 

i f I and my Commission agree t h a t i t should be bin d i n g on 

the other p a r t i e s . 

MR. ZIELONIS: That i s c o r r e c t , Your Honor. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Right. 

MR. ZIELONIS: That i s c o r r e c t . My only p o i n t i s 

what w i l l be the basis f o r the Commission t o determine 

f a c t u a l l y t h a t abolishment of c e r t a i n crossings i n place or 

removal i s necessary and have you considered a l l the options 

under the Public U t i l i t y Code? 

JUDGE COCHERES: What options are you t a l k i n g about? 

MR. ZIELONIS: Your Honor, as you know, the r e i s a 

requirement t h a t the Commission consider t r a i l development 

along a right-of-way. There i s no testimony i n t h i s regard 

(I 
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whether t h a t issue was ever considered i n the fo u r corners 

of the settlement document. 

JUDGE COCHERES: I t doesn't have t o be considered i n 

the four corners of the settlement document, and c e r t a i n l y 

Ms. Nettke has been an ardent advocate on her group's 

behalf. Indeed, as I r e c a l l the testimony t h a t we have so 

f a r , she i s a c t u a l l y i n the middle of the p r e s e n t a t i o n of 

her case, and I c e r t a i n l y contemplate t h a t she has every 

r i g h t t o continue presenting her case. 

I n a d d i t i o n , I might add t h a t w h i l e i t i s a 

co n s i d e r a t i o n t h a t my Commission i s re q u i r e d by law t o give 

t o Ms. Nettke's group and they are c e r t a i n l y e n t i t l e d t o i t , 

they are not the determining f a c t o r . As you w e l l know, i n 

crossing cases there i s no determining f a c t o r . 

MR. ZIELONIS: And t h a t i s the problem. Your Honor. 

We have no evidence a t a l l i n the record now upon which t o 

make a determination. The p a r t i e s who a t t h i s time are not 

i n support of the settlement have not had an o p p o r t u n i t y t o 

cross-examine any evidence regarding these crossings. 

JUDGE COCHERES: I agree w i t h you — and I know we 

are going t o get i n t o t h i s when I get i n t o the discovery 

motions t h a t are pending here -- t h a t the p a r t i e s have not 

yet had an op p o r t u n i t y t o do much cross-examination a t a l l , 

and t h a t was simply I b e l i e v e borne of a p r o f e s s i o n a l 

courtesy t o Ms. Nettke t h a t she present her case f i r s t . 

• 
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I have not excused the Applicant from presenting 

t h e i r case, whatever they b e l i e v e i s necessary t o ca r r y 

t h e i r burden of proof. I don't n e c e s s a r i l y regard the 

remaining p a r t i e s as having a burden of proof. Indeed, the 

Commission would have been able t o proceed i f some of the 

p a r t i e s hadn't shown up and t e s t i f i e d a t a l l , as o f t e n 

occurs i n t h i s case; and even most p a r t i c u l a r l y , Mr. 

Z i e l o n i s , your c l i e n t d i d n ' t submit any testimony i n support 

o r against the a p p l i c a t i o n , yet there are probably questions 

and procedures t h a t are d i r e c t e d toward you. 

MR. ZIELONIS: Your Honor, we submitted extensive 

testimony and e x h i b i t s t h a t probably encompass at l e a s t h a l f 

a box regarding t h i s proceeding. 

JUDGE COCHERES: I n t h a t case, I owe you an apology, 

and I don't know yet whether the testimony t h a t you 

presented needs t o be changed i n view of the c u r r e n t view of 

your board, but the p o i n t i s t h a t we o f t e n have i n grade 

crossing cases, as evidenced by the absence of a l l of the 

f i x e d u t i l i t y services from these proceedings, p a r t i e s t h a t 

don't show up; and I am not going t o r e q u i r e the 

m u n i c i p a l i t i e s t o ne c e s s a r i l y present a case so t h a t you 

have the r i g h t t o cross-examine i t . They don't have a 

burden of proof i n t h i s case. The Applicant does. 

MR. ZIELONIS: As a proponent of a r u l e of order 

s t a t i n g d e m o l i t i o n of these bridges as w e l l as assignment of 
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f u t u r e maintenance and the c o n d i t i o n s of the roadways. Your 

Honor, I t h i n k they do have a burden of proof. Questions 

were posed t o them t h a t the Commission requested be 

developed f o r sa f e t y reasons. No one has presented 

testimony, and the only testimony t h a t I now a n t i c i p a t e w i l l 

be i n the record i s the c o n d i t i o n of the s t r u c t u r e s , but not 

the other remaining p o r t i o n of the crossing; and i f t h a t i s 

what w i l l be presented t o the Commission, t h a t i s f i n e . Your 

Honor, as long as t h a t i s on the record. I mean, I don't 

have a burden of proof i n the proceeding. 

JUDGE COCHERES: I f you don't have one, why do the 

m u n i c i p a l i t i e s have one? 

MR. ZIELONIS: Because they are the proponent of an 

order s t a t i n g t h a t t h i s settlement meets the p u b l i c 

i n t e r e s t , t h a t these crossings w i l l be safe a f t e r the 

settlement i s approved. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Your p o i n t i s w e l l made, Mr. 

Z i e l o n i s . I hear other people who want t o i n t e r r u p t . 

Who f i r s t ; Mr. Wyland or Mr. Eaton? 

MR. EATON: I was simply going t o ask a question and 

e x p l a i n the reason f o r the question. That i s : what 

i n t e r e s t does Lancaster County r e t a i n i n these proceedings? 

P r i o r t o these proceedings i t had not been assigned 

r e s p o n s i b i l i t y f o r any roadway, f o r any bridge. During the 

course o f the proceedings, both on the Bart Township matter 

(1 
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two years ago or three years ago and i n the course of 

various meetings p r i o r t o t h i s on t h i s a p p l i c a t i o n , 

Lancaster County had declined t o p a r t i c i p a t e i n any way, 

e i t h e r monetarily or even w i t h respect t o assistance w i t h 

respect --

MR. ZIELONIS: Your Honor, I am going t o ob j e c t a t 

t h i s time. 

MR. EATON: No. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Now, wait a minute, counselor. I n 

my courtroom I l i k e t o hear one att o r n e y a t a time, and 

r i g h t now I am l i s t e n i n g t o Mr. Eaton. I f you have an 

o b j e c t i o n , I w i l l hear i t , but not r i g h t now. 

MR. EATON: I t i s also t r u e t h a t Lancaster County was 

advised of Conrail's a p p l i c a t i o n i n October of 1989 f o r 

abandonment of t h i s l i n e before the ICC, and I know t h a t i n 

A p r i l of 1993 a f t e r numerous extensions t o Lancaster County 

t o p a r t i c i p a t e i n a r a i l s t o t r a i l s p r o j e c t , the ICC held 

t h a t the c o n d i t i o n e a r l i e r imposed t o delay t o t a l 

abandonment u n t i l Lancaster County had had a chance t o act 

was vacated on the ground t h a t Lancaster County had f a i l e d 

t o a c t . 

Against t h a t background, I do not understand why 

Lancaster County r e t a i n s any i n t e r e s t i n these proceedings. 

And t h a t i s the question which I have asked. 

JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . Mr. Z i e l o n i s , what i s 
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the nature of your objection? 

MR. ZIELONIS: The Commission's r u l e s and r e g u l a t i o n s 

p r o h i b i t the use of unaccepted o f f e r s of settlement against 

another p a r t y . Now i t i s intended t o be used by Conrail t o 

somehow show bad f a i t h on the p a r t o f Lancaster County, and 

I take offense t o t h a t . Your Honor. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, I agree w i t h your statement of 

the law t h a t the r e g u l a t i o n s do not allow unaccepted o f f e r s 

o f settlement t o be used against a p a r t y . I do not 

ne c e s s a r i l y c h a r a c t e r i z e Mr. Eaton's comments as evidencing 

bad f a i t h . They are very d i r e c t l y c h a l l e n g i n g the standing 

of your c l i e n t , the county, i n t h i s instance; and i n s o f a r as 

they do, do you have a comment? 

MR. ZIELONIS: I don't understand your question. Your 

Honor. Are we a p a r t y t o t h i s proceeding or are you saying 

we are not a p a r t y because a settlement has been reached? 

JUDGE COCHERES: No, I'm c e r t a i n l y not making e i t h e r 

comment. I said Mr. Eaton's remarks t o me challenged the 

standing of your c l i e n t t o r a i s e an o b j e c t i o n , and do you 

have a comment ? 

MR. ZIELONIS: Well, Your Honor, we were named as a 

pa r t y t o t h i s proceeding by the Pennsylvania Public U t i l i t y 

Commission. We were requested and I bel i e v e r e q u i r e d t o 

p a r t i c i p a t e i n settlement discussions. We've encouraged the 

p a r t i e s t o reach a comprehensive settlement discussion. 
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We've submitted testimony i n the proceeding regarding these 

s t r u c t u r e s . The bridges are located i n Lancaster County, 

and we remain a pa r t y t o t h i s proceeding. 

JUDGE COCHERES: I agree, and I would also add t h a t 

t h e o r e t i c a l l y your c l i e n t i s also subject t o any cost 

a l l o c a t i o n t h a t comes from t h i s . 

MR. ZIELONIS: That i s c o r r e c t . Your Honor. I d i d 

not want t o say t h a t , but t h a t ' s t r u e . 

JUDGE COCHERES: I d i d n ' t t h i n k you d i d . 

Now, Mr. Wyland, d i d you have a comment? 

MR. WYLAND: Yes. The s t i p u l a t i o n , of course, 

removes the county's main reason f o r p a r t i c i p a t i o n i n the 

f i r s t place i n t h a t i t i s under the terms of s t i p u l a t i o n not 

f i n a n c i a l l y responsible f o r any of the crossings, and I 

t h i n k Mr. Z i e l o n i s ' comments about my i n i t i a l suggestion on 

procedure may have gone f a r beyond my i n i t i a l i n t e n t i o n , 

which was simply t o e s t a b l i s h a procedure only and not t o 

s h i f t the burden of proof n e c e s s a r i l y t o the county, but the 

procedure re q u i r e s a p a r t y t h a t has a problem t o t e l l us 

what i t i s . 

I f the county has some p a r t i c u l a r d i s p u t e or i f any 

pa r t y does w i t h the d i s p o s i t i o n of any p a r t i c u l a r crossing, 

i t i s incumbent on t h a t p a r t y t o l e t a l l the other p a r t i e s 

know what t h a t o b j e c t i o n i s , and the procedure alone here 

t h a t I am discussing i s designed t o do t h a t . I t narrows the 
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issues, i t makes the proceeding more e f f i c i e n t , and i t 

r e q u i r e s p a r t i e s t h a t have a t t h i s p o i n t a t l e a s t vague 

ob j e c t i o n s about the s t i p u l a t i o n t o narrow those t o a 

s p e c i f i c , f a c t u a l claim and t o o u t l i n e the claim w i t h 

supporting evidence and a request f o r an o p p o r t u n i t y t o 

submit i t ; and I t h i n k t h a t i s only f a i r t o a l l of the 

p a r t i e s t h a t went through the long, involved n e g o t i a t i o n 

process and have come t o a d i s p o s i t i o n or recommended 

d i s p o s i t i o n of each of the crossings. 

I ' l l add t h a t the d i s p o s i t i o n of the crossings i s t o 

governmental e n t i t i e s t h a t have the c u r r e n t r e s p o n s i b i l i t y 

f o r care and saf e t y f o r miles and miles of roadways. 

C e r t a i n l y , the townships and PennDOT are capable or at l e a s t 

do now have the r e s p o n s i b i l i t y of sa f e t y of roadways. This 

d i s p o s i t i o n gives t h a t r e s p o n s i b i l i t y a t c e r t a i n s e l e c t 

crossings t o those e n t i t i e s t h a t are used t o t h a t k i n d of 

o b l i g a t i o n . 

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, I'm going t o take t h a t p o i n t 

under con s i d e r a t i o n , Mr. Wyland, but what I want you t o 

respond t o i s Mr. Z i e l o n i s ' comment t h a t as re p r e s e n t a t i v e 

o f the m u n i c i p a l i t i e s , t h a t the m u n i c i p a l i t i e s are the 

proponent o f a r u l e from the Commission e s s e n t i a l l y i n 

keeping co n s i s t e n t w i t h the s t i p u l a t i o n t h a t you are 

sub m i t t i n g here and t h a t you bear at l e a s t p a r t of the 

burden of proof of demonstrating why t h a t s t i p u l a t i o n should 
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be accepted. 

MR. WYLAND: I ' l l respond by saying t h a t the 

s t i p u l a t i o n i s a proposed d i s p o s i t i o n of the abolishment 

a p p l i c a t i o n f i l e d by C o n r a i l , and simply i t s h i f t s the 

burden of s a f e t y t o the townships from the Public U t i l i t y 

Commission, something t h a t i s very common a t the close of an 

abolishment proceeding. The townships as w e l l as PennDOT 

are governmental e n t i t i e s t h a t are as f u l l y capable as the 

Commission t o determine s a f e t y issues. I n t h a t sense, there 

i s no f a c t u a l dispute t h a t the townships r e a l l y need t o 

address v i s - a - v i s the Commission. 

I would t h i n k t h a t the c u r r e n t issue i s whether any 

p a r t i c u l a r crossing i s safe a t any p a r t i c u l a r time. There 

i s nothing on t h i s record t o i n d i c a t e t h a t the Public 

U t i l i t y Commission f e e l s t h a t any of these crossings i s i n 

need of immediate r e p a i r . That being the case, i t i s simply 

a s h i f t of the watch from the Public U t i l i t y Commission t o 

other governmental e n t i t i e s t h a t are able t o address i n t o 

the f u t u r e the saf e t y issues. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Let me be more s p e c i f i c , Mr. Wyland, 

since you d i d not answer my question. As I r e c a l l . Section 

332 o f the Public U t i l i t y Code s p e c i f i c a l l y puts the burden 

of proof on an advocate of a r u l e or order of the 

Commission; and i n t h i s instance, i s n ' t the s t i p u l a t i o n t h a t 

you are su b m i t t i n g a request f o r a r u l i n g t h a t your 
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m u n i c i p a l i t i e s , t h a t your c l i e n t s , be given the 

r e s p o n s i b i l i t y f o r c e r t a i n maintenance a t c u r r e n t l y e x i s t i n g 

crossings? 

MR. WYLAND: Yes, Your Honor; and I'm so r r y my answer 

was a b i t obtuse. I t h i n k the answer t o your question i s 

t h a t t h a t i s a l e g a l p o s i t i o n and not ne c e s s a r i l y a f a c t u a l 

one. 

JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . Your p o i n t i s also w e l l 

made. 

Are there any other issues t h a t we have t o discuss 

before moving t o scheduling the settlement hearing? 

MR. EATON: Yes. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Eaton. 

MR. EATON: There are outstanding discovery motions 

by Lancaster County. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, there are, and I in t e n d t o deal 

w i t h them l a s t . 

MR. EATON: Then I w i l l defer my comment u n t i l l a s t . 

JUDGE COCHERES: Oh, okay. A l l r i g h t , f i n e . 

MR. ZIELONIS: Your Honor, I had a comment on the 

discovery request. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, i f you t h i n k i t i s appropriate 

now, I ' l l c e r t a i n l y hear i t . 

MR. ZIELONIS: Mr. Wyland's p r i n c i p a l s and my 

p r i n c i p a l s have been i n discussions I would say over the 
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l a s t week or so t o determine whether there i s a basis f o r a 

f i n a l r e s o l u t i o n of t h i s proceeding on behalf of a l l the 

p a r t i e s , and I discussed w i t h Mr. Wyland t h i s morning some 

of the thoughts t h a t the County Commissioners had f o r 

purposes of settlement. Mr. Wyland had agreed t o a d e f e r r a l 

of any a c t i o n on your motion -- any a c t i o n on my motions t o 

compel. 

JUDGE COCHERES: You both have motions. None of them 

are mine, though. 

MR. ZIELONIS: Our motions. Your Honor, i n t h i s 

proceeding. I believe Mr. Wyland and I wanted t o s i t down 

w i t h you t h i s afternoon, i f you d i d not have a problem w i t h 

t h a t and assuming the other p a r t i e s d i d n ' t have a problem 

w i t h t h a t , t o discuss r e s o l u t i o n of those issues. 

JUDGE COCHERES: That's f i n e ; and c e r t a i n l y , I can 

make my time a v a i l a b l e . That's not a problem. What I 

r e a l l y want t o deal w i t h next i s scheduling the settlement 

conference. To t h a t end I brought my calendar, although i t 

i s probably not t o t a l l y accurate since even as we speak, the 

scheduling s t a f f of the O f f i c e of A d m i n i s t r a t i v e Law Judge 

i s scheduling t h i n g s f o r me t o do. But at l e a s t t h i s p a r t 

of the discussion w i l l take place o f f the record. 

(Discussion o f f the record.) 

JUDGE COCHERES: Back on the record. 

During our o f f - t h e - r e c o r d discussion, we spent some 

C O M M O N W E A L T H REPORTING COMPANY (717) 7 6 1 - 7 1 5 0 



(ft 

<ft 

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

377 

time a t l e a s t t a l k i n g t o Ms. Nettke about her i n t e n t i o n s t o 

continue w i t h her case, and she made i t p e r f e c t l y c l e a r t h a t 

she does i n t e n d t o do so, and t h a t i s f i n e and t h a t i s her 

r i g h t . 

We then got down t o the task of deciding p r o c e d u r a l l y 

how t h i s p a r t i c u l a r settlement conference i s going t o work. 

I have determined t h a t any p a r t y wishing t o supplement or 

f i l e new d i r e c t testimony i n t h i s matter must serve t h a t 

testimony on A p r i l 7 on a l l p a r t i e s ; and when I say serve, I 

mean in-hand, received no l a t e r than 4:00 i n the afternoon. 

I don't care i f you do i t by t e l e c o p i e r , by messenger; but 

i f you're going t o do i t by mail or by Federal Express, I 

picked A p r i l 7, which I be l i e v e happens t o be a Monday. 

That means i t goes out s u f f i c i e n t l y i n advance t h a t the 

p a r t y gets i t on A p r i l 7; and t h a t i s me included. 

The same i s t r u e f o r r e b u t t a l testimony. Having 

reviewed the d i r e c t testimony and any supplemental d i r e c t 

testimony t h a t may be submitted, the p a r t i e s are required t o 

serve w r i t t e n r e b u t t a l testimony upon each other in-hand on 

May 12. 

We have reviewed the calendars and have agreed t h a t 

the settlement hearing i n t h i s case w i l l occur during the 

week o f June 9 through 13. I don't t h i n k there i s anything 

on my calendar f o r t h a t week, but I w i l l have the scheduling 

s t a f f send out an appropriate n o t i c e as soon as poss i b l e 

(ft 
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because we must plan the use of hearing rooms at a minimum 

t h a t q u i c k l y . 

Now, does anyone have any questions about the 

scheduling of t h i s case? 

MR. SALAPA: I have one p o i n t of c l a r i f i c a t i o n , i f I 

could. Your Honor, j u s t t o r e i t e r a t e . 

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes, Mr. Salapa. 

MR. SALAPA: I f any of the p a r t i e s have already f i l e d 

w r i t t e n d i r e c t and they are s a t i s f i e d i n t o t a l w i t h the 

w r i t t e n d i r e c t t h a t they have p r e v i o u s l y f i l e d , t here i s no 

reason f o r them t o f i l e t h a t same d i r e c t on A p r i l 7 then? 

JUDGE COCHERES: That i s a b s o l u t e l y c o r r e c t , Mr. 

Salapa. I f you c u r r e n t l y served w r i t t e n d i r e c t testimony on 

the p a r t i e s and you are content w i t h your p o s i t i o n as i t 

stands, then you may stay t h a t way. I t h i n k since there has 

been such a lapse i n time, t h a t I am going t o r e q u i r e people 

i n t h a t p o s i t i o n t o at l e a s t send a l e t t e r which i n d i c a t e s 

t h a t they are going t o continue t o r e l y on testimony 

p r e v i o u s l y submitted. That way a l l p a r t i e s w i l l be aware 

t h a t the testimony they've p r e v i o u s l y submitted i s going t o 

be what they expect t o be cross-examined on. 

MR. SALAPA: Thank you. Your Honor. 

JUDGE COCHERES: I s there anyone else who has a 

question? 

(No response.) 

( i 
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JUDGE COCHERES: A l l r i g h t . Hearing none, the l a s t 

e n t r y on my agenda i s t o deal w i t h the discovery motions 

which have already been allu d e d t o on the record of t h i s 

proceeding. Before I get there, because I know t h i s may not 

be o f much i n t e r e s t t o a l l of the other p a r t i e s and some of 

you may a c t u a l l y have l i v e s and want t o go t o lunch and 

Other t h i n g s , I w i l l excuse those p a r t i e s ; but before I do, 

I do have a question. 

I s there any other matter t h a t I have t o deal with? 

I s t h e r e anyone who wishes t o r a i s e any other questions t h a t 

1 should be aware of before I launch i n t o the discovery 

issues? 

(No response.) 

JUDGE COCHERES: I hear none. Fine. 

MR. ZIELONIS: Your Honor --

JUDGE COCHERES: Mr. Z i e l o n i s . 

MR. ZIELONIS: Your Honor, I had a n t i c i p a t e d t h a t we 

were going t o defer t h a t , because I t h i n k Mr. Wyland had 

another commitment. 

MR. WYLAND: May we j u s t have a few minutes t o 

consult? 

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, a c t u a l l y , I was going t o take 

a break. 

MR. EATON: Before you take the break, may I be 

heard? 

<1 
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JUDGE COCHERES: C e r t a i n l y . Mr. Eaton wants t o be 

heard f i r s t . 

MR. EATON: I have no record of having been served 

w i t h the discovery r e c e n t l y d i r e c t e d by the county t o 

townships. Having been provided w i t h copies of t h a t 

discovery by Mr. Wyland i n h i s response, I would l i k e t o 

also enter Conrail's o b j e c t i o n on the record t o t h a t 

discovery e f f o r t as not r e l e v a n t t o any issue p e r t a i n i n g t o 

Conrail's a p p l i c a t i o n t o a b o l i s h crossings on t h i s l i n e , and 

I request t h a t you consider Mr. Wyland's b r i e f i n support of 

h i s o b j e c t i o n s as being on behalf of Co n r a i l as w e l l . 

JUDGE COCHERES: That's f i n e , Mr. Eaton. I normally, 

i f I am going t o be asked t o r u l e on the record -- and I 

have my doubts because Mr. Z i e l o n i s and Mr. Wyland have 

i n d i c a t e d t h a t they may not need a r u l i n g r i g h t now -- I 

normally allow p a r t i e s t o speak i n favor or against any 

p a r t i c u l a r motion t h a t i s pending before me even i f they're 

not the ones who d r a f t e d i t . So I have no problem w i t h your 

comments, but I do want t o take a break a t l e a s t f o r ten 

minutes and allow Mr. Wyland and Mr. Z i e l o n i s t o caucus and 

those people who don't want t o stay f o r the r e s t of t h i s t o 

be on t h e i r way, but I am going t o leave the telephone 

connection open because there i s no other way t o r e ­

e s t a b l i s h i t , f r a n k l y , and I ' l l check back t o see who i s 

l e f t on the phone a f t e r ten minutes. 

9 
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For now, w e ' l l be on a ten-minute break. 

(Recess. ) 

JUDGE COCHERES: As I understand i t , I have Mr. Mylin 

and Ms. Palmoski t o continue on the phone. 

A l l r i g h t . Mr. Z i e l o n i s and Mr. Wyland, I have a 

p i l e of paper from both of you r e l a t i n g t o c e r t a i n 

i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s and motions and p r o t e c t i v e orders and 

depositions and a l l t h i s s t u f f . Who i s going t o t e l l me 

t h a t I don't have t o make a decision? 

MR. ZIELONIS: I w i l l do t h a t . Your Honor. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Okay. You can be the bearer of glad 

t i d i n g s , Mr. Z i e l o n i s . 

MR. ZIELONIS: Your Honor, we have reached an 

agreement t h a t I w i l l withdraw the e x i s t i n g i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s 

t h a t were sent out by Lancaster County w i t h i n the l a s t two 

weeks. Those would be sets I through V I . We w i l l defer any 

request f o r depositions a t t h i s time of the witnesses t h a t 

we sought n o t i c e and a p p l i c a t i o n s of deposit i o n s , 

s p e c i f i c a l l y the dates t h a t were scheduled i n those 

d e p o s i t i o n n o t i c e s , and my c l i e n t intends and I i n t e n d t o 

continue settlement discussions w i t h Mr. Wyland at t h i s 

time. 

JUDGE COCHERES: That's f i n e . I am c e r t a i n l y 

d e l i g h t e d t h a t your discovery e s s e n t i a l l y and I want t o 

get the proper c h a r a c t e r i z a t i o n here -- your i n t e r r o g a t o r i e s 

C O M M O N W E A L T H REPORTING COMPANY ( 7 \ 7 ) 7 6 1 - 7 150 



ft 

10 

1] 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

382 

are withdrawn and your request f o r depositions has been 

deferred. 

MR. ZIELONIS: Yes, Your Honor; and the discovery i s 

withdrawn based on the f a c t t h a t the testimony no longer 

e x i s t s . 

JUDGE COCHERES: Yes. 

MR. ZIELONIS: But t h a t i s not t o say t h a t i f 

settlement t a l k s break down t h a t I won't obviously i n i t i a t e 

a d d i t i o n a l discovery a t some f u t u r e date and want t h a t 

o p t i o n a v a i l a b l e . Your Honor. 

JUDGE COCHERES: That i s always a v a i l a b l e t o you, 

counselor. I agree w i t h your e v a l u a t i o n , t h a t the testimony 

upon which the discovery i s based has been withdrawn. I 

t h i n k you are c o r r e c t i n your assessment t h a t you can 

withdraw the discovery w i t h no p r e j u d i c e t o you, a l b e i t I am 

very w e l l aware t h a t Mr. Wyland and h i s c l i e n t s are very 

nervous about g e t t i n g l arge q u a n t i t i e s of discovery from any 

pa r t y . 

MR. ZIELONIS: Hence the reason t o continue 

settlement discussions. Your Honor. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine; whatever works. 

Mr. Wyland, do you have anything else f o r me? 

MR. WYLAND: Only t h a t the townships would l i k e t o 

reserve the ob j e c t i o n s as t o the depo s i t i o n s . 

JUDGE COCHERES: Well, as I understand i t , based on 

ft 
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what Mr. Z i e l o n i s has j u s t s a i d , h i s request f o r depositions 

i s also withdrawn. 

MR. ZIELONIS: No, Your Honor. I t i s only deferred. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Deferred; f i n e . 

MR. WYLAND: Then again, we defer the o b j e c t i o n s t h a t 

we had submitted t o t h a t . 

JUDGE COCHERES: Fine. I have no problem w i t h having 

them deferred. A l l p a r t i e s are e n t i t l e d t o the r i g h t of 

discovery. There are l i m i t s on those r i g h t s . I w i l l 

enforce them i f I have t o . I p r e f e r settlement discussions 

on a l l t o p i c s , discovery included. 

I s there anything else I need t o deal with? 

MR. WYLAND: No, Your Honor. 

MR. ZIELONIS: No, Your Honor. 

JUDGE COCHERES: Gentlemen, I thank you f o r coming. 

I am going t o put a l l of your paper i n t o a f i l e and f o r g e t 

about i t . Thank you. I t h i n k we're adjourned. 

(Whereupon, at 1:05 p.m., the prehearing conference 

was adjourned.) 

o 
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C E R T I F I C A T E 

I hereby c e r t i f y , as the stenographic r e p o r t e r , t h a t 

the foregoing proceedings were taken s t e n o g r a p h i c a l l y by me, 

and t h e r e a f t e r reduced t o t y p e w r i t i n g by me or under my 

d i r e c t i o n ; and t h a t t h i s t r a n s c r i p t i s a t r u e and accurate 

record t o the best of my a b i l i t y . 

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC. 

By: r £2. 

Sandra Milus Brown 

* * * 
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